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LEGAL SUPPORT & THE GLOBALISE RESISTANCE TRAIN TO GLENEAGLES

Dear Friends,

I write on behalf of the G8 Legal Support Group, who as you may know are co-ordinating legal support across the range of protests and demonstrations taking place during the week of the G8 summit.

We have members with many years of collective experience who have provided legal monitoring and support for such groups as the Legal Defence &

Monitoring Group ( www.ldmg.org.uk/ ) in London, who have monitored the

annual London Mayday celebrations, DSEI as well as numerous other events;

and also members involved in legal support for Trident Ploughshares

(www.tridentploughshares.org/ ) activities and supporting those arrested

during direct action at Faslane Naval Base. Additionally, both groups take

part in court monitoring for those charged with offences, together with

other acts of solidarity as part of their follow up work.

We understand that Globalise Resistance have hired a train to transport people between London and the demonstrations in Scotland.

We feel it is important that basic legal information on Scottish law and police powers be available to those travelling with you up to the protests, particularly those who may be travelling to a demonstration for the first time. 

To this end we will be providing Legal Observers with information on both of the trains that have been chartered from London by the Dissent Southeast Regional Assembly (see www.resistg8.org.uk for more info).

We would also like to be able to provide the same level of support and information to those passengers travelling on the Globalise Resistance train on Friday 1st June. As you can no doubt imagine, the resources required to provide legal support with an office infrastructure has put a large strain on the group’s budget. It is for this reason that we contact you with this proposal, which is limited by the knowledge that the Legal Group are unable to cover ticket costs for train travel. 

We would therefore like to request that GR waive the fares for this provision and that seat allocations be made for Legal Observers. 

We would estimate that two observers should be able to provide a reasonable amount of coverage on the train. 

DONATIONS & SUPPORT

The scale of the legal support that may be required means that we are looking to recruit and train up to 50 Legal Observers for demonstrations, staff a 24 hour office and phone line, have an information space at the convergence centres, distributing information prior to and during the summit and, where possible, providing support and monitoring at court for defendants and their supporters.

We anticipate that this will cost us in excess of £5,000 and we would greatly appreciate anything GR or its supporters feel able to offer as a solidarity contribution towards this. Donations towards legal support can be made by cheque or postal order payable to “LDMG” and sent to:

G8 Legal Support

c/o BM Box Haven, 

London, WC1N 3XX

LEGAL OBSERVERS STILL NEEDED

We are still recruiting for Legal Observers and wondered if you might be able to circulate an appeal for volunteers through your contacts and networks. Legal Observers do not need any legal qualifications or previous experience but will be required to attend a training day and will must agree to operate under the following principles:

1. We will give unconditional support to anyone arrested as a result of participation in protests or actions against the G8. We are not the judge and jury of the validity or otherwise of the tactics of protesters.

2. The role of Legal Observers is to observe, gather evidence and witnesses.

3. Legal Observers will not mediate between protesters and the police or negotiate with the police.

4. Legal Observers are volunteers with no special status.

5. Legal Observers are not necessarily trained lawyers and the advice given by Legal Observers is confined to the advice given by the group as a whole.

You may also wish to download and distribute our Guide to Scottish Law, available from our website: www.g8legalsupport.info/guide/ and soon to be be printed.  

We look forward to hearing back from you with your reply,

In solidarity, 

Ellenor

G8 Legal Support Group

